
Priory News 27th  June 2025 

Dear Parents / Carers, 

This week has seen much excitement in school, with the children finding 

out who their new teacher will be in September. They spent the morn-

ing in their new class on Wednesday—this was a very successful time 

and it has been great to hear how much they enjoyed this.  

The vast majority of our Year 6 children also visited their new secondary 

school this week and we have been pleased to hear how much they 

enjoyed their visits and are now looking forward to moving to secondary 

school in September.   

Our week ended with a marvellous performance in the hall from our 

choir and some of our instrumentalists. Their performances were a su-

perb display of their talent and hard work. Well done to you all! 

#proudtobePriory 

Next week, FOPJS will be holding their annual Summer BBQ, and we 

very much look forward to seeing many families there. If you can spare 

time to help in any way, please do let them know.   

Best Wishes, 

Tracy Keefe 

Diary Dates  

Dan the Skipping Man 30th June—1st July 

EL4 Class Assembly 2nd July 

FOPJS Summer BBQ 4th July 

Y2/Y3 Sports Afternoon 7th July 

Sports Day (morning) 8th July 

Y4 Ely Cathedral Trip 16th July 

Year 5 and Year 6 Discos 17th July 

Y6 Performance: The Wizard of Oz 21st July 

End of Summer Term 23rd July 

Autumn Term Starts 3rd September 

Friends of Priory Summer BBQ—4th July 

Friends of Priory are busy getting everything ready for the Summer BBQ on 

4th July.  

Are you coming to the event? Could you spare 1/2 hour to help on the 

evening, or during the afternoon? If so, we’d be very grateful. 

Please sign up on the form sent home.  

Great Grafham! 

On Wednesday 18th June we went to GWC (Grafham Water 

Centre) where we all had a packed lunch for lunch. After that, 

at 2pm, we got changed in our dorms (from 2-8 people) to get 

ready for our first activity. Ours was rock-climbing first—I got 

to the top and Lola got to 8 and a half. Next, our second       

activity was archery. I got no hits on the archery and Lola shot 

one blue, one white and two shots in black. When doing      

archery, we had a targetastic time. We found out that we had 

to wear a brace to decrease damage to the forearm by         

accidentally whipping yourself with the string. For dinner, we 

had a choice between BBQ chicken or macaroni cheese with 

different sides. 

It was an amazing time. We also went on the high ropes and 

crate stacking. On the water, we built and tested rafts together 

and also tried out paddleboarding.  

 Athletics Competition 

On the 16th June, we represented our school in the Quadskid 

Athletics competition. There were twelve children altogether.  

There was a 600 metre race, 70 metre sprint, jumping and  

throwing events. To measure jumping, we used a tape measure 

and with throwing, we used a howler. 

At the end, the Priory A team came fourth and the Priory B team 

came seventeenth. 

We would like to thank the staff for taking us to the event.  

We all had fun but it was challenging because it was hot! 

By Elizabeth, Amaya and Lola, Year 5 

Dan the Skipping Man 

We are looking forward to the return of Dan the Skipping 

Man next week. The children will be learning the skills of 

skipping, along with watching some skipping displays. 



 






